
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​March 2, 2023 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were 42 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - present
Treasurer Bob Wendell – present
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present
Ride Captain Travis Lewis - present
Safety Officer Paul Booth - present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
The Director introduced new members:

Scott Farley and Jacob Farley

Guests: None
Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the February 2, 2023 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were noted.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Tom Kirchner seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $7,827.70 on Jan. 17, 2023 with income of $5,834.09, expenses of $677.95 leaving a balance of $12,983.84 on March 2, 2023.

Other accounts:  

Bike Night - $44.96

Fallen Rider Scholarship - $2,673.85

Legacy Fund – $2,369.89
The Booze Box made a profit of $3,840.32.  Valentine’s Dinner Dance had a loss of $4.65.  There were 74 pre-payed dinners, 23 walk-ins, kitchen help 4 dinners, band 2 dinners, paid by riders 3 dinners.  Total Steaks served was 106.

MOTION:  Rick Derks moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Travis Lewis seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.
Webmaster Nancy Bates reported everything was posted on the website, including the 2023 Chapter Challenge booklets and the paperwork to sign up for the 2023 Legacy Ride.
Safety Officer Report Paul Booth reported on communications between riders during rides.  Would like to get together with everyone that has a communication device and check out communications between our riders.
Ride Captain Travis Lewis reported the following:

Black Sheep will be holding an event at Mid-America Harley Davidson TBD
August 12 will be the date for Chapter 5 Poker Run
Sgt. at Arms Cecil Goodin had no report.
Historian Report Barbara Turnage had no report.
Judge Advocate Rick Derks reported he would like to see more of our members attending the ALR state meetings.
Asst. Director David Neighbors Report
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	February 2023
	248
	300.00
	1950
	
	


Chaplain Charlie Lindquist gave the following message: 
ALR Preamble:

For God and Country, we associate ourselves together for the following purposes: 1To promote and support programs of The American Legion; 2to participate in parades and other ceremonies; 3to promote motorcycle safety programs; 4to provide a social atmosphere for American Legion Members who share the same interest; 5to uphold and defend the Constitution of the United States of America; 6to maintain law and order; 7to foster and perpetuate one hundred percent Americanism.

_________________________________________

There are 7 purposes listed in our preamble - let’s take a closer look the first one listed, ‘To promote and support programs of The American Legion’:
Promote is a verb, and it means to encourage or support something, or to help something become successful.

Support is also a verb, and it means to bear the weight, especially from below; to keep it from falling, sinking, or slipping.
It is plain to see that these two words are linked together in their meaning. To promote something is to support it, and to support something is to promote it. As verbs, both imply action that must be taken.  
We associate ourselves together. Why? First and foremost, to promote and support our programs.  Together we bear the weight to insure these programs are successful, for without the support of the ALR family, they will surely fail. 
So what action do we take in order to promote and support our designated programs?  We get involved. This means we volunteer (when we are able) to do the work to make them successful. This is a necessary action that we must partake in. It involves our time and our effort, but without the participation of our members, our programs will not succeed. 
We all enjoy the rides and the social atmosphere that our group provides, but each of us - not just a select few - bears the responsibility of doing the work that is necessary to promote and support our programs. 

So please, I encourage you to volunteer, if you’re able to do so, when help is needed, and help make our ALR programs vibrant, successful, and enjoyed by all.
Thank you and may God continue to bless our efforts.

Chaplain Charlie
Birthdays
David Campbell, Scott Farley, Jacob Farley, Tom Kirchner, Travis Lewis, Ron Toebben
Committee Reports
David Campbell reported on Bike Night.  There will be only one event this year on September 17.  Need sponsors and have asked the membership to try to bring some in.  Sponsors will receive recognition at the event.  There will be a gun raffle before the event and one at the event.  It is the last day of the Bikefest at the Lake so hopefully will bring in some of that traffic.  A charity has not been picked at this date.  

Travis Lewis reported Welcome Home received very few grants and depends a lot on the community for funding. 

Old Business  

Director Steve recognized Dena Wendell, Dawn Neighbors, April Gerdeman, June Wilkerson, Barbara Turnage and Bob Wendell for their work on the Valentines’ Dinner/Dance.
Director Steve reported he attended the ALR State Meeting.  Nominations for state officers were made at that meeting.  Interested people can still be nominated at the next meeting in July.  Let Steve know if you are interested in holding a State office.

Director Steve reported David Neighbors has come up with an emblem for new shirts.  Director 
Steve is still looking for a vendor.

It was reported that at the State meeting there was discussion on a statewide scholarship.  The information stated they would need $12,500 for funding.  Scholarships in the amount of $500 will be awarded.
New Business

Director Steve read thank you notes from Jessie Abney for our sponsorship to 2023 Boys State; Dorothy Lackman, Blair Oaks for her sponsorship to Girls State; Operation Bugle Boy for our donation last year.
Director Steve then awarded the Rider and Runner-up Rider Awards:

Rider of the Year went to Denny Mayberry

Runner-up Rider of the Year went to Les Joyce

CONGRATULATIONS!

Director Steve announced the patches for the Chapter Challenge came in and they will be awarded in April.  Anyone who took the time to fill out a booklet will receive a patch.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. at Arms Cecil had Donnie Harmon draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $96/$48 in the raffle and it was won by Dena Wendell.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1845 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, April 2, 2023, at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


